
                 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

                              

                            

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Priest 

Fr Roy John Elavumkal SMM 
 

Parish Secretary  

Karen Taylor  -  Tue to Fri 
 

WHS / Finance Officer  

Karen Taylor  -  Monday 
 

Police Checks Unit  

Hiacinta Msomi  -  Monday 
 

Sacristan 

Weekdays: Michael Pierce 

Sundays: Terence Yeow  

& Roger Worth 
 

Mass Times 

Sunday    9.30 am 

Saturday Vigil Mass    6.30 pm 

Tuesday to Friday    9.15 am 
 

Confessions 

Saturday    6.00 pm 
 

Rosary 

Tuesday to Friday 8.45am   
 

Adoration of the Eucharist 

Every Friday before Mass 
 

Novena to St. Joseph 

Every Wednesday after Mass 
 

St. Joseph’s Primary 

Principal - Adrian Grbin 

Phone: 8431 2834 
 

Child Safety Contact & REC 

Anne Dudzinski 

Ph: 0418 847 804 
 

Knights of the Southern Cross 

Michael Boyle 

Ph: 8337 3270 
 

Parish Pastoral Council 

Chairperson – Alan Tyson 

Ph: 0412 389 875 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Ph: 8112 8700, 1300 729 202 
 

Youth Representative 

Nancy Ngure 
 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9 – 12 

Ph: (08) 8431 6932 
 

 

 

 

 

Love heals 

 

32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B/1   6th / 7th November 2021 

 This poor widow has put in more than all who contributed. 

PLEASE NOTE 
Once you pick up a copy of the newsletter it needs to be taken home with you to ensure we adhere 

to COVID-19 protocols. Kindly DO NOT leave it behind after Mass has concluded. 

 

Entrance Antiphon     Psalms  87:3 
Let my prayer come into your presence.  
Incline your ear to my cry for help, O Lord. 
 
 

First Reading    1 Kings 17:10-16 
 
 

Responsorial Psalm     Psalms  145:7-10    R. v. 2 
 
 

R.  Praise the Lord my soul! 
 
 

It is the Lord who keeps faith for ever, 
who is just to those who are oppressed. 
It is he who gives bread to the hungry, 
the Lord, who sets prisoners free.      R. 
 
 

It is the Lord who gives sight to the blind, 
who raises up those who are bowed down. 
It is the Lord who loves the just, 
the Lord, who protects the stranger.      R. 
 
 

The Lord upholds the widow and orphan 
but twarts the path of the wicked. 
The Lord will reign for ever, 
Zion’s God, from age to age.       

 
 

Second Reading     Hebrews 9: 24-28 
 
 

Gospel Acclamation     Matthew 5:3 
 
 

Alleluia, alleluia!  
Happy the poor in spirit;  
the kingdom of heaven is theirs! 
Alleluia! 
 
 

Gospel    Mark  12: 38-44 
 
 

Communion Antiphon     Psalms 22:1-2 
 

The Lord is my shepherd; there is nothing I shall want.  
Fresh and green are the pastures where he gives me repose, 
near restful waters he leads me. 

REMEMBRANCE OF THE SHOAH 
 

This is an important service for our Diocese and is 
organised in close consultation with the Jewish Community, 
ensuring our continuing relationship is built upon. You will 
be moved by the stories shared and the beautiful voices of 
the Jewish Communities Choir.  
When:- Tuesday, November 9th  at 7pm 
Where:- St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral 
All are welcome to commemorate the events of the Shoah 
For more information contact,                           Archdiocesan 
Events on Ph: 8210 8220 or via  
Email at   events@adelaide.catholic.org.au. 
 

 

MASS FOR DECEASED BISHOPS, CLERGY & RELIGIOUS 
 

All are welcome to attend a Mass in honour of all deceased 
Bishops, Clergy and Religious in our Archdiocese.  
When:- Wednesday, November 10th  at 5.45pm 
Where:- St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral 
For more information contact, Archdiocesan Events on           
P: 8210 8220 or via E: events@adelaide.catholic.org.au  
 

 
ADVENT RETREAT 

 

Preparing with Mary for the birth of Jesus.  
Speaker Fr Patrice Ndemasi cp.  
When:- Saturday, November 13th  at 11.30am - 3.30pm 
Where:- Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Church  
  420 Seaview Road Henley Beach.  
Please bring your own food. Tea/coffee provided.  COVID 
19 protocols to be observed Enquiries and bookings by 11th 
November phone Pauline Cotton 0403002240 Co-ordinator 
Living Waters Prayer Group Cost is by donation  
All welcome Thank you. 
 

 
JOURNEY - A Celebration of South Australian’s 

Italian Migrants 
 

The event will be held during the Adelaide Italian Festival 
week and will honour Italian immigrants and their 
contributions to the life and vitality in South Australia.  
When:- Saturday, November 13th  at 4pm 
Where:- St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral 
In this Mass, we reflect on the significance of our Italian 
migrants with a focus on the 20th Century Patroness Saint 
Frances Xavier Cabrini – protector to all immigrants.  
For more information contact, Archdiocesan Events on           
P: 8210 8220 or via E: events@adelaide.catholic.org.au 
 

 
MEN’S RETREAT – ‘BACK TO GRACE’ 

 

“But by the grace of God I am what I am, and His grace 
toward me was not in vain; but I laboured more abundantly 
than they all, yet not I, but the grace of God which was with 
me.” 1 Corinthians 15:10  
When:- Commencing 6pm December 3 finishing with 

 evening Mass Saturday December 4  
Where:- The Monastery 
Cost:- $150 per person includes all meals, 
accommodation, and guided retreat. 
Please contact Donna at the Monastery to discuss financial 
assistance.   Registrations or additional information: contact 
the Monastery on E: Conference@themonastery.net.au   
or P: 8338 8700. 
 

 

  
WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 

 – Central Lookout (Looking Back to Look Ahead) 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter SA/NT (South Australia & 
Northern Territory) Inviting all encountered Couples, Priest, 
previous Team couples & Team Priest for CENTRAL 
LOOKOUT (LOOKING BACK TO LOOK AHEAD).  
When:- Saturday, November 13th   

from 12.30pm - 4.00pm 
Where:- Brighton Catholic Parish Hall  

-24 Strathmore Terrace, Brighton SA 5048 
Lunch and other refreshments will be provided.  Please  
RSVP by November 10 for catering purposes on                        
M: 0470 121 085 or email wwmecentral@gmail.com  
 

 
CATHOLIC RESOURCE & INFORMATION SERVICE 

BOOK SALE 
CRIS is bursting at the seams and needs to make way for 
some newer resources, so we’re having a book sale. 
When:- Wednesday November 17, 10am – 4pm; 

Thursday November 18, 10am – 12pm; 
Friday November 19, 4pm – 7pm 

Where:- 112 Kintore Street, Thebarton 
 (behind Queen of Angels Church) 

Come along and grab a bargain, we have a large quantity 
of good quality books available, some in as new condition.  
Most books under $5.  We will also be happy to give 
discounts for bulk buys, as we would really like these 
books to find new homes. EFTPOS facilities available.  All 
proceeds will be donated to charity. 
 

DIOCESAN YOUTH ASSEMBLY  -  Ages 16-30   
The 2021 Diocesan Youth Assembly will take place on 
World Youth Day 
When:- Sunday, November 21st  2021 - 2pm to 7:30pm 
Where:- Nazareth Catholic College, Findon Campus.  
The Youth Assembly is an opportunity for young people 
ages 16-30 to participate in the ongoing dialogue and 
discernment of the Diocesan Assembly and the Plenary 
Council. Young People’s voices are important to the 
development of our local faith community. Food, music, 
speakers, and discussion. More information is available on 
www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au or by contacting Peter 
Bierer in the Catholic Office for Youth and Young Adults E: 
peter.bierer@cesa.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

COMING EVENTS 

 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL CHRISTMAS APPEAL 
 

Next weekend is the Launch of this year’s St. Vincent de 
Paul Christmas Appeal.  There will be a special collection 
during Mass and envelopes on the pews for you to use if 
you require a receipt so you can include your name & 
address with your donation.  
  

Items will also be for sale to assist in their fundraising efforts 
– Christmas Cards @ $5-/pk, and Columban Calendars @ 
$10- ea.  Money for these items can be placed in the 
envelopes provided & deposited into the Poor Boxes. 
 

Please also remember they will be accepting donations of 
items for Hampers over the next few weeks.   Please leave 
your gifts in shopping bags at the back of the church. 
Unfortunately, homemade goods cannot be accepted 
(OHS).  Suggestions – Tinned or packet goods such as 
ham or puddings, mince pies, or long life milk, vegetables, 

biscuits, etc. but please no chocolate (it melts). 
 

SPECIAL COLLECTION  
Next Weekend for the St. Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal. Please give generously 
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THE YEAR OF ST. JOSEPH 
The November reflection for the series of the Year of St. Joseph can be 
found, along with the earlier reflections on the Parish Website at 
https://www.stjosephsparishtranmere.org.au/2021-the-year-of-st-joseph/.   
This month’s contribution is from Fr. Paul Nulley, a priest of the 
Archdiocese of Canberra and Goulburn who serves in a parish dedicated 
to St Joseph. It is entitled “St Joseph – A Powerful Intercessor”. 

 

 
Rosters for 13/14 November 2021 

33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Time        Commentator / Reader          
 

6:30 pm  Bronwyn Gleeson 
Pauline Brooks, Laurie Brooks 

 

9:30am Stephanie Roach 
  Sandy Mazzarolo, Sheila Hoogland 
 

Childrens Liturgy:    Evangelin and Jessie 
 

Count Team No: 2 Frank Mazzarolo, Sandy Mazzarolo, 
  Terry Pickering, Christine Holmes 

 

Altar:   Mon. 1 Nov  to  Sun 5 Dec 

  Dolores Arboit  &  Anita Caperna 
 

All those who volunteered please arrive at least 15 minutes 

before the start time and report to the commentator for that mass 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
 
 

We pray for  Edna & Albert Tyson,  Raffaele 
Fragnito  and all the deceased relatives and friends 
of our Parishioners. 

   

Eternal rest grant to them, O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them; present them to God the Most High.  

 

Sick: We pray for the sick of our Parish and our relatives and 
friends who are also not well. 

2021 ARCHBISHOP’S CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION 
 

The Southern Cross newspaper is calling for children to use their artistic 
skills to design Archbishop Patrick O’Regan’s 2021 Christmas card.  
Entries are open in the following categories: Reception to Yr 2, Yrs 3-5, 
Years 6-9 and Years 10-12. The images should be no larger than A4 size. 
The winning entries will be published in the December issue of The 
Southern Cross & will also receive a Wallis Cinemas family pass. All 
entrants will receive a certificate of participation. Entries must be submitted 
by close of business Friday, November 19 to The Southern Cross, 39 
Wakefield St, Adelaide 5000 or Email cathcomm@adelaide.catholic.org.au 
with name, address, age and year level on the back of the entry.   

 

MASS FOR THE HOLY SOULS 

If you wish to offer a Mass for the Holy  
Souls in November please use the 
Envelopes provided at the Church Doors.  

The Covid-19 plan:  
We are currently Level 1: with some additional 
Restrictions 
Places of worship must be supervised by, and be clearly 
identified as, a COVID Marshal. 
As of December 1, all public buildings have been provided a 
QR Code.  This code is to be scanned using the MySAGov 
phone app or using the camera on your smart phone. 
Arrangements listed below will be in force until further 
notice: 
Our Parish is Committed to Health and Safety.  
1. Please scan the QR Code located on the door or external 
wall of the church.  If you do not have a smart phone, please 
complete the Contact Register upon entry.  
2. Use the sanitizing gel provided at the Church entrance.  
3. As of August 12, seating restrictions are as follows 
3 person per 4 square metres.  
4. MASKS are mandatory for shared indoor public places so 
EVERYONE MUST wear a Mask over the nose & mouth 
while inside the Church.  The Celebrant is permitted to 
remove their mask while saying Mass. 
5. Holy Communion is given only in the hand.  
6. Everyone must take reasonable steps to maintain 1.5m 
physical distancing at all times.  People from the same 
household may sit together.  Please keep the social 
distancing requirement when processing for Holy 
Communion and when leaving the Church after Mass.  
7. Please remember to wipe down the area where you have 
been sitting/kneeling in the pews and use the sanitizing gel 
provided on your way out.  
8. Please follow the ENTRY and EXIT rules. 
9. If you are unwell please consider the health of our 
community and stay home until you are better.  
10. As of September 9, Funerals & Weddings are now 
capped at 150 people but must have an independent 
COVID Marshal if more than 50 people are in attendance. 
Your cooperation with these requirements is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

HOLY MASSES FOR THE DEPARTED SOULS 
Fr. Roy John Elavumkal SMM 

 

An individual may ask a priest to offer a Mass for several reasons: for example, in thanksgiving, for the intentions of another 
person (such as on a birthday), or, as is most common, for the repose of the soul of someone who has died. One must never 
forget the infinite graces that flow from the Sacrifice of the Mass which benefit one’s soul (Pope Leo XIII in his encyclical "Mirae 
caritatis" (1902)). From the earliest days of the Christian religion, the Church has honoured with great respect the memory of 
the dead. The whole month of November is an interesting time of prayer in the Church as it is filled with many important feast 
days and it includes the days on which we commemorate all the saints and all the faithful departed. 
 

Mass intentions: There is evidence that the Eucharist was offered for specific and general intentions in the early Church. 
Tertullian (c. 200) wrote that he offered “prayers and sacrifices” for a deceased on the anniversary of death.  Saint Cyril of 
Jerusalem (d. 386) explained that both the living and dead are remembered at Mass and the Eucharistic sacrifice benefits 
sinners, both those in purgatory and those still on earth.  This practice of intentions has continued throughout the ages.       At 
each Mass, there are general intentions and specific intentions, which bear certain “fruit.” The fruits for human beings 
are: impetratory (spiritual and temporal benefits), propitiatory (forgiveness of sins), and satisfactory (remission of temporal 
punishment). These fruits redound to the whole Church (“general”), to those participating in the Mass (“special”), to the priest 
himself (“personal”), and to those for whom the priest is offering the Mass (“ministerial”). 
 

General Intentions: Within the Eucharistic Prayer, which makes the sacrifice present by the power of the Holy Spirit and 
words of institution (“This is my Body… This is my Blood”), there are intercessory prayers. They always pray for the following: 
1) all of the living and all of the faithful departed;  2) the bringing together in unity and growth in love for all who share in the 
Eucharistic Banquet;  3) the justification and sanctification of God’s holy people.  These intentions are offered by the priest. 
The faithful who are gathered are also able to offer intentions.  Also, by our singing of the Memorial Acclamation “We proclaim 
your Death, O Lord” and the “Amen” at the end of the Eucharistic Prayer, we take part in the sacrifice as members of God’s 
faithful as “kingdom priests” - at baptism, we were joined to Christ and anointed as priest, prophet, and king. 
 

Specific Intentions: Historically, the faithful have given a monetary gift for a specific intention.  This purpose was twofold: 1) 
the gift was the only source of income for the priest (in some poorer countries, it still is), and, 2) the person who requested the 
Mass, made a sacrifice of his own.  This is referenced in the Code of Canon Law: “The Christian faithful who give an offering 
to apply the Mass for their intention contribute to the good of the Church and by that offering share its concern to support its 
ministers and works” (No.946).  The offering of a specific intention most often is for someone who is deceased, but it can be 
for the living, or for a special need.  The specific intention is offered by the priest.  In the Roman Canon, there are two instances 
of the memento--Latin for “remember.”  You will hear the Priest pray twice (once before the consecration and once after): 
“Remember, Lord, your servants…” and then pause.  It is at those moments when he calls to mind the specific intention(s).  At 
the first memento, he prays for the living intentions and at the second memento he prays for the dead.  Having a Mass offered 
for someone is an act of love because we should desire everybody’s salvation.  Masses can be offered for any soul, living or 
deceased.  It is important to note that on each holyday of obligation (Sundays and “extra” ones like Christmas, All Saints, etc.), 
a pastor is required to offer at least one Mass pro populo (for the people of his parish and all their intentions whether they are 
at Mass or not!). 
 

Indeed, the Church in its pilgrim members, from the very earliest days of the Christian religion, has honoured with great respect 
the memory of the dead; and “because it is a holy and a wholesome thought to pray for the dead that they may be loosed from 
their sins” (2 Mac 12, 46) she offers her suffrages for them. These consist, primarily, in the celebration of the holy sacrifice of 
the Eucharist, mercy, and the application of indulgences to the souls of the faithful departed’ (Directory on Popular Piety and 
the Liturgy, 251). 

GLOBAL SYNOD OF BISHOPS  
LOCAL CONSULTATION 

Catholics across Australia are invited to 
participate in a period of local consultation 
for the next international Synod of Bishops, 
which has the theme:  
“For a Synodal Church: Communion, 
Participation and Mission”.  
The People of God are invited to use a 
guided, prayerful reflection method to 
consider a series of questions and make 
submissions via an online portal. Those 
submissions will help the Bishops develop a 
national report to support the global process 
leading to an international gathering in 2023.  
Find out more at: 
http://www.catholic.org.au/synodalchurch 

Sunday Collection   31st  October 2021 
First Collection  $ 680.40    
Second Collection  
Envelopes  $ 625.00    
Open Plate  $ 271.90    
Electronic Giving  $ 435.00     
Parish Account Total   $1,331.90  
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